Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Thursday 15th September
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman) Allen, Deighton, Hauser, Harrison, McDowall & Syddall
ALSO PRESENT:   Clerk  + 3 members of public.
	01/0922
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
County Councillor A Connelly
District Councillor W Patterson
The Parish Council held a minute’s silence in memory of Queen Elizabeth II RIP.
	ACTION


	02/0922
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
DK & KH item 06/0922
	

	03/0922
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
These were approved and signed and Councillor Allen proposed these as a true and accurate record of the meeting and seconded by Councillor McDowall.
	

	04/0922
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING
The chairman has asked Max if he would quote the PC for the water butt in the cemetery, but no quote in as yet.

Mr Clee has kindly offered to re-furbish the village seats.  Any costs incurred the PC will reimburse. 
The Clerk to chase up Keith Bell for his price for securing the Bus Shelter with a strong door and blocking up the end windows.
	HS

	05/0922
	PUBLIC SESSION

A resident has asked if the playground could have an official opening and name (possibly look into calling it after the Queen) Councillor Hauser will look into this.
A resident asked if the Perspex could be replaced on one of the village maps.  Unfortunately this is a costly process as the map underneath is attached to the Perspex and the PC have received quotes in the past which have been quite costly.  It was agreed to see if a repair could be done first. Mr Clee volunteered to have a look at it which was much appreciated.
	KH


	06/0922

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
22/0495 New windows – UPVC listed building – The PC have no objections.

22/0665 Christopher’s Cottage retrospect – no objections raised.

	

	07/0922
	FINANCE

CHQ BACS

PAYEE Name

Amount

Reason
BACS
Marmax
1370.40
Bench & Seats
BACS
N McDowall
??
Petrol
CHQ
D Sowerby
750.00
Maintenance
The 3 monthly bank reconciliation was checked and signed.  
	

	08/0922
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATE

Play Park/Opening/Finance – The ground is quite bumpy as when the mats were put down the land was very dry and now it has rained this has caused some lifting of the mats.  Some bolt caps have also been removed and Streetscape will come back to rectify this problem.  EDC have had a look around and done a safety check and are happy to take over the safety checks of the play park.  There is an approx. £10,000 shortfall in grant funding and the PC are unable to fully pay for the shortfall, so it was agreed for KH to go back to some of the grant applicants who did not pay the fully amount.  The clerk will also ask District Councillor Patterson and County Councillor Connell if they knew of any grants available.
Rally 2023 – The organisers are again asking if there are any objections again for the 2023 rally.  No objections were raised.
Parish Poll Referendum – After quite a lot of e-mails this group seems to have gone quiet and are not asking for this meeting.
Millennium Maze – This still needs some work doing as the maze is now beyond repair and really needs to be professionally tidied up or taken out and replaced with some walkways. PC needs to discuss the lease with Mr Dowson which runs out in 2027.  
Parish land registry -  The chairman has asked if a few of the councillors would set up a small working group to formally put down on a map of the parish what land it thinks belongs to the PC to give to Alex Birtles to send to Cumbria CC.  The clerk brought along some old maps and paperwork regarding this to help with identifying which areas belong to the PC. Councillors Allen and McDowall to look into this matter.
Grass cutting/Storage – Mr Wilkinson’s barn is nearly ready for the lawn mowers to store over the winter months.
The cemetery grass cutting is becoming too much for the chairman to do on his own as it needs regular upkeep and the commitment is too much for one person to do.  The PC either need more volunteers or they advertise for someone to come and do this on a regular basis.

The ride on mowers possibly need replacing sometime soon as well as a new strimmer for Sandford.  As the season will soon be ending it was agreed to discuss this early next Spring.

A66 – National Highways have submitted their plans now and there have been a few amendments – the PC have registered as an interest party to make any representations to the Planning Inspectorate.  The PC do not want to delay this scheme any further and will only suggest relatively small adjustments regarding our section of this scheme.

B4RN – There was a public meeting in the village hall and a working party has been set up.  Diana Dinsdale is co-ordinating this group. 50% of residents need to be signed up for this project for it to go ahead. Musgrave have B4RN and it has now gone live.
Councillor Matters – The PC distributed home warmth leaflets to the parish.  Thanks to Councillor McDowall for helping with this.

Please could the clerk purchase an afternoon tea voucher for Mr Harbage as a thank you for his hard work doing the grass cutting.

Some birch trees in Sandford need cutting back – The chairman will ask Mr Sowerby, although t is likely that this is a Highways responsibility.
Unfortunately Councillor Harrison has decided to resign from the parish council.  The chairman accepted this and also thanked him for his work and help during his time as a councillor.

The Clerk will place an advert in The Way and on the website

	CS

DK

CA/NM

DK

HS

	09/0922
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
On going
	Everyone


	10/0922
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
None raised
	

	11/0922
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATION
None
	

	13/0922
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA

None
	

	14/0922
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING:  
Thursday 8th December at 7.30pm
Meeting closed at 9.20pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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